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ABASIAMA'S MARCH 2020 REPORT FROM CAMEROON 

To all of you dear brethren and 

fellow workers in Christ's Great 

Commission , I extend my warmest 

regards once again. My  special monthly 

greeting is intended to mark  the end of 

another month of our collective struggle to 

save souls. The work in the month of 

March 2020 was done amidst some of the 

most troubling social changes in a 

generation. The word "lockdown" has now 

become a very familiar vocabulary to us in Cameroon. We thank God 

that His word cannot be locked down 

by war or diseases of this world. 

Expectedly, the work of preaching the 

word has been made harder by the 

pre-existing armed conflict and by the 

ongoing pandemic. However, our 

commitment to the great commission has not wavered. We still 

evangelized the unsaved and God blessed our struggle with a soul He 

saved. Brother Rodrick is our latest new convert saved in the month 

of multiple lockdown.  

     Apart from special evangelism difficulties of the month, our 

congregational worship was equally made 

March 

 Service Times: 

Sunday AM 

 Bible Study 10am 

 Worship      11am 

 PM                 

Worship         5pm 

Wed  

Bible Study   7pm 

Announcements 

Calendar for April -on the table in the foyer 

Save  Food Pantry Items,  Cans,  peanut butter 

Bookmark our Facebook page. And add 

EllabellChurchofChrist@hotmail.com to your contact list. Brother Paul 

asks that you simply email him anything you want to appear on the 

Facebook page; pictures, announcements, etc. 

Call List –There are forms on the back table if you want to be added to our 

call list. If you want a call made, call me or text me and I will make the call 

and schedule it. 912-667-0519 

Prayer List –There is a form on the back table to add names to the prayer 

list. 

Worship Services Online – Go to our website and there is a link at the bottom. 

Join us from anywhere in the world online. Subscribe to our You Tube 

channel 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC5OdoHWTNUba_av5NqR_Vfg 

Worship Zoom Meetings – add your email at you will get an email when 

we have services 

https://www.ellabellchurchhome.org/worshipservicesonline.htmand  

 
 

Proud to Serve in Worship 

April 12, 2020 

Speaking Where The 

Bible Speaks; Silent 

Where The Bible Is Silent 

https://www.shutterstock.

com/video/clip-

16524709-savannah-ga---
april-23-belles-ferry 

 I can do all 

Things through 

Him Who 

strengthens me. 

-Philippians 4:13 

 

Brother Rodrick,  22 years old,  

baptized today 29th March 2020. 
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To all of you dear brethren and fellow workers in Christ's 

Great Commission, I extend my warmest regards once again. My  

special monthly greeting is intended to mark  the end of another 

month of our collective struggle to 

save souls. The work in the month of 

March 2020 was done amidst some of 

the most troubling social changes in a 

generation. The word "lockdown" has 

now become a very familiar 

vocabulary to us in Cameroon. We thank God that His Word cannot 

be locked down by war or diseases of this world. Expectedly, the 

work of preaching the word has been made harder by the pre-existing 

armed conflict and by the ongoing pandemic. However, our 

commitment to the great commission has not wavered. We still 

evangelized the unsaved and God blessed our struggle with a soul He 

saved. Brother Rodrick is our latest new convert saved in the month 

of multiple lockdown.  

     Apart from special 

evangelism difficulties of 

the month, our 

congregational worship 

was equally disrupted by 

the newly imposed social 

distancing instruction. 

Our attendance of the last two Sundays of the month decreased 

significantly because of the "stay-home" 

order. With such an order, there were no taxis 

for some brethren who live far away from the 

church.  

     Of all the events that marked our month of 

March, none was more devastating than the 

passing of our sister and mother Mama 

Elizabeth. She had been dealing with diabetes 

all these years. Her struggle to survive the 

chronic condition was a tough fight. Even in 

her 70's she still managed to come to church. 

She was a widow and committed grandparent 

who worked hard to care for orphans. Her 

grandchildren will greatly miss her tender care. Our congregation is 

in great sorrow because of her departure. Nevertheless, we still have 

reasons to celebrate the radiant life of mama Elizabeth. The funeral 

arrangement is yet to be concluded given the prevailing social 

lockdown that prevents the gathering of people more than two in 

public places.  Please we need the prayers of the saints to console our 

church in this tough time. We know that you have been praying for 

the mission work in Cameroon. We believe that you will one day 

visit us in Cameroon. We appreciate your help and support for the 

great commission in Limbe. We will never stop working to serve the 

cause of Christ as long as life endures. Thank you for your 

partnership in the gospel propagation in Africa. May God bless you 

as always.  

ABASIAMA JOHN ARCHIBONG 

 

In a small, and free, way we have begun  
broadcasting our services our services on You 
Tube. The easiest way to see us is to subscribe 
to our You Tube Channel 

Click here 
Or paste this 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC5OdoHWTNUba_av5NqR_Vfg 

We also broadcast our services in 

a Zoom meeting. This is also free. This is 

a way to participate more fully. All you 

have to do is one time add your email to 

our Online Services page of our web site. 

From then on, you will receive an email 

inviting you to join each time we have Worship Services or Bible 

Study. I am trying to make online services more like being here. The 

first time you join a meeting, Zoom will ask you to download their 

client. To get started, add your name to our Zoom email list at 
https://www.ellabellchurchhome.org/worshipservicesonline.htm 

Add your email and then watch your inbox right before 

services. It’s ok. I have been teaching school this way for two weeks. 

There is an article on our web site to answer any questions. It is easy 

to do. 

Everyone is welcome 
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